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Chairman’s chatter 

 

Welcome to the summer 

edition of the PPG news-

letter. 

Hello everyone, and I hope you enjoy this Summer/

Autumn edition of the PPG newsletter. As new chairman 

I thought I would begin by telling you a little about my-

self.   

I grew up in a mining town a few miles north of Notting-

ham.  After studying electrical engineering in Liverpool, I 

moved to the North East to work in the heavy engineer-

ing Industry.  Later after moving to the chemical and 

pharmaceutical industry, my career took me to a great 

many locations both in the UK and abroad. Eventually, I 

ended up retired in Westhoughton close to my wife’s 

family home. 

But that’s enough of ancient history! At present we are 

all aware that the surgery buildings at Peter House are a 

little cramped for a practice with so many patients, 

amazingly across here and Blackrod it’s 20,500… Howev-

er, the practice management are working hard to make 

life a little more comfortable for us all so please be a 

patient patient while the current improvements to the 

waiting area are taking place – they really do want to 

make the surgery a pleasant place to visit.  
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Although winter still feels a long way off, the practice man-

agement team is currently planning the winter flu vaccina-

tion clinics. So that with the help of the fantastic volun-

teers, all can go smoothly when the time comes. It will 

certainly creep up on us… You can help with this by please 

only coming at the time of your appointment. 

We would like to remind everyone that the PPG 

will be holding an Open Meeting for all patients 

registered with the practice at Peter House Sur-

gery on Wednesday 20th September from 7pm 

till 8:30pm.   

Please come along and tell us what YOU want 

from the PPG in the future. Plus, why not join us 

if you have not already done so… We are a real-

ly friendly group! 

 

John Strawbridge  (PPG Chair) 

        ________________________________ 

         

 

“Hellos and Farewells” 

 
Like lots of organisations, people move for all sorts of 

reasons. Unsworth Group is no exception. There are 114 

members of staff across both surgeries at Peter House 

and Blackrod. So, as you can imagine there are quite a 

few Hellos and Farewells every year. 

You may be interested to learn that across both surger-

ies there are a total 29 GP’s, Advanced Nurse Practition-

ers and Trainee GP’s. There is a total of 50 Nurse and 

Allied Staff Like, Practice Nurses, Health Care assistants, 

Phlebotomists, Pharmacists and Mental health Practi-

tioners, and a total of 35 Admin staff. That includes Re-

ceptionists, Secretaries, and the management team. 

So, in this newsletter we say farewell to Linda Baugh, a 

senior nurse who has been with the surgery for many 

years and has decided to retire. Aleshia who has left to 

take up a new career, Andrea who has moved to a sur-

gery closer to her home, and Lucy one of our Health Care 

assistants. 

We are very pleased to welcome and say Hello to. Dr 

Kauser who is returning to the surgery after leave. Hello 

and Welcome to Jo Lynsey who has taken on the role of 

reception Manager.  

August is also the “changeover” month for our training 

GP’s. We are very lucky here at our surgeries to be a 

training practice for doctors who are looking to do ad-

vanced training as a GP. Our Training GPs are fully quali-

fied doctors who have gained their degree and doctorate 

in medicine, plus had extensive hospital training. They 

are now looking to specialise in General Practice, so you 

may be seen by one of them should you come into the 

surgery for an appointment. They are supervised by one 

of the Practice partner GP’s, so there is no less care given 

than you would normally receive.  

The practice regularly gets very complimentary com-

ments from patients who have an appointment and 

been seen by a GP in training, so please. if you are 

offered an appointment with a training GP, please con-

sider taking it, as your standard of care will be exactly 

the same as if you had been seen by any of the clinical 

staff.  
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Hesitate, try again.   Hesitate, try again.    Hesitate, try again.    

Encouragement over the telephone from home, try again.     

Let us count down together.     Three, two, one and stab. 

The vaccine was administered.     What was all the fuss 

about? 

Sharp scratch, Chris! 

 

 

The tales of a traveller. Part two. 

To obtain my work permit, I had to undergo a medical in 

China to say that I was fit to work in there. 

This medical went well, until the last section of the eyesight 

test which was to identify the numbers hidden amongst 

many different coloured circles.    After successfully identify-

ing several numbers, I struggled with the very last one.  I 

just could not see any number.    After a few moments of 

hesitation, I asked if there really a number was there.   The 

lady doctor smiled and said of course there was – it was 

between number six and number eight. 

I said ‘oh, is it number seven?’ 

 

I passed the medical! 

 

 

The tales of a traveller… Part three 

“When I lived in Shanghai, a few years ago, I just had to 

build a factory and start production.    My American col-

league, John, had a much more challenging job – as Sales 

and Marketing Director, he visited real China and stayed in 

strange hotels and ate in restaurants that I preferred not to 

think about. 

After one of his trips John developed a fever.   It lasted a 

few days and eventually disappeared.   After a few more 

visits the fever returned and lasted a little longer.    Then, 

again and again.   John and I had a long discussion – his 

health was more important than sales!   We agreed he 

would return to the USA and not come back until he was 

well. 

After several weeks and after seeing several clinicians, spe-

cialists and experts and having almost every test that was 

available, John returned to Shanghai – fit and well.   But 

none of these tests or discussions had identified any prob-

lem. 

                                                                               Cont... 

 

Chinese Tales to “Take 

away” 

 

All of us, have from time to time, had something wrong 

with us that would just not go away or clear up. We have 

been to see a doctor, taken the tablets, drank the medi-

cine, still, whatever ails us just stays stubbornly put…  Then 

all of a sudden, we start to feel well again, and we are on 

the road to recovery. Was it one of the tablets, was it the 

medicine or whatever it was just cleared up of its own ac-

cord? 

But sometimes, especially of you are in a far-off country, 

you do not speak the language, or know what to do, then 

you have to rely on those around you who know the best 

route to take…. 

Out former Chairman, Chris, spent a few years working 

away from home, and he has sent in three instances of 

things that happened and what the result was...  Just goes 

to show with even the best medical care in the world, you 

just cannot know everything: 

 

 

The tales of a traveller… Part One 

Before joining the Unsworth Group Practice I went to live 

in China for a couple of years. 

My GP at that time was supportive and administered all 

sorts of injections to ‘protect my health’. 

But there was a problem.    One of the injections had to be 

in two parts four weeks apart.    So, I had the first part at 

the surgery and was given detailed instructions on how to 

administer the second dose myself. 

The vaccine was to be kept cool, so it was stored in the 

fridge whilst I was at home, then wrapped in lots of bubble 

wrap for the journey to Shanghai and finally stored in the 

fridge in my apartment.     I was shown exactly where to 

inject myself (in the leg) and how to make sure that all the 

air was expelled from the syringe after filling it with the 

vaccine, 

 



After a few weeks the fever returned, worse than ever and 

John was quite ill.    Our Chinese secretaries had compared 

notes and came to ask me if we could persuade John to 

visit a local Chinese doctor.  After some discussion, John 

agreed and one evening four of us went to visit the Chi-

nese doctor. 

In a small dark room, the elderly doctor asked all sorts of 

questions and then concluded that John had picked up a 

parasite on one of his visits – undetectable to modern 

tests!   He gave John five very small white tablets to be 

taken over the next five days. 

After the five days, John was feeling better, and the prob-

lem had disappeared and never re-occurred over the next 

two years whilst we lived in China. 

The moral of the story is that however good our doctors, 

consultants or specialists are and however technology is 

helping them, we must accept that they do not know abso-

lutely everything.” 

Thanks, Chris… Interesting tales…  Just goes to show, none 

of know everything…. but as long as some of us know 

some things! 

 

Have you any odd medical tales?  Printable ones only 

please…  Drop us a line, and we will do our best to get 

them in our next newsletter. 

Are you “Appy” with the NHS? 

 

It seems there are many and various ways to communicate 

nowadays…  Only just a few years ago, the way to get a pre-

scription or see a doctor required to you either, (a) telephone 

the surgery for an appointment to see your doctor, or (b) visit 

the surgery in person to make an appointment. Well, things 

these days have moved on a bit…  There seems to be more and 

more ways of communicating with your G.P surgery, and all of 

them are by using technology.  

Now, not everyone is “Tech Savvy” and at home using the many 

and various ways to request either a prescription or maybe you 

need to see or have a telephone conversation with a clinician. 

But lots of people are, and for those who wish to use it the NHS 

now has an “App” that can be put onto your mobile “Smart” 

phone.  

You can download the “App” via the NHS website or search for 

it on your phone, once installed it will allow you do, and show 

all sorts of information, Like your Covid vaccination or Flu vac-

cination status, you can request medication, you can see the 

results of tests, like blood tests, you can even see you medical 

history, if the surgery has given you access to that information.  

What you can access id shown on an excellent guide produced 

by NHS Digital and can be found at this link ….  https://

digital.nhs.uk/services/nhs-app#top 

The website is easy to navigate, and all the information is well 

laid out and in plain language, (even I could understand it) It 

might not be for everyone, but it is well worth a look…     

 

To help people to get started with the 

app, we have put together a quick pull 

out and keep guide on how to use the 

basics of the NHS App. 
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Dedication to ‘Doody’ 
 

Now, I am quite sure that we are acquainted with stories of 

the dedication of medical staff in situations around the 

world. 

We must never forget the sacrifices made during the Covid 

pandemic and the ongoing struggles due to lack of staff, 

funding and space that are faced every day. 

So…when you hear of medical staff making sure they are 

giving the correct advice, it is good to know. 

Bearing this in mind a group of six paediatricians took it upon 

themselves to check if they were correct in giving the advice 

to concerned parents whom had brought a child to the hos-

pital after swallowing a small object, ( a Lego brick, small 

coin,) to just wait and it would ‘pass’. 

The intrepid six from various hospitals, decided to check if 

this was true and proceeded to each swallow a small Lego 

figure head, apparently this is one of the children’s favourite 

‘snacks’. 

The report of this ‘experiment’ were published in The 

‘Journal of Paediatrics and Child Health Care’, under the title 

“An Oral History Of The Time Six Doctors Swallowed Six Lego 

Heads To See How Long They Would Take To Poo” 

As reported in the article, each of the Doctors swallowed the 

Lego head and devised a method of ‘retrieval’. 

One of the participants ‘mashed’ it up in a cardboard box 

another pushed it through a sieve, one of them never found 

it! 

So, these brave souls who were prepared to make personal 

sacrifices purely to be able to say to parents with confidence. 

Yep, I have done that, and I can tell you that it will make a 

reappearance in a couple of days, so no worries. 

There is a serious exception to 

this and that is the little 

button batteries, such as you 

use for watches, small toys 

etc… 

If you suspect that a child has 

swallowed one of these  

You Must Get Them To a Hos-

pital Immediately. 

Do Not Wait As One Of These 

Batteries Can Burn Through 

An Oesophagus Or The Lining 

Of The Stomach In A Couple 

Of Hours, So Time Is Of The 

Essence. 
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